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Body of report:

Megan called the meeting to order at 11:22am EST.

Jonathan wanted to know the difference between the ALA Annual and the Student Reception. Megan said that the Student Chapter of the Year Award has been awarded at both the Awards Reception and the Student Reception in years past. The student reception is geared specifically to students as a mixer. The Awards Reception is where the Mango Languages Professional Development Grant, Shirley Olofson Memorial Grant, Professional Development Attendance Award (and sometimes SCOTYA) are bestowed. They're generally hosted in the same building, sometimes in the same room, so they could feasibly be combined. Jonathan pointed out that in the SCOTYA chair final report for 2013 and 2014 it says that the committee asked for some action to combine various groups, but the proposal was not acted upon. Megan said she would follow up with Tinamarie and Kelly, who supervise the awards and student receptions, respectively.

Megan moved that NMRT purchase 200 t-shirts, to be sold at profit at the ALA Store, as outlined in the t-shirt order proof emailed to the NMRT Board on 12/3/14. Kirby seconded the motion.

Jonathan wanted to know where the money for the t-shirts came from and what revenue was expected from the sale. Megan said that the money would be taken from NMRT reserves.

The board examined the proposal, which designated that S-XL shirts cost $6.10/each and the 2-3XL cost $8.00/each (after including shipping costs). Megan suggested that the t-shirts be sold for $10 but opened it up for discussion.

Jonathan pointed out that ALA sells their other shirts in the online store for $20. Megan said that NMRT would like to keep their t-shirt prices lower because members don't have as much money.

Kari asked if the board should be concerned about shipping costs. Megan said that she was waiting to hear back from Kim about whether the shirts would be sold online and the plan was to sell them in the store at the ALA Midwinter conference. Kari suggested that the board consider charging $12 per XL shirt to cover the cost of shipping and ensure profit on larger sizes. Megan expressed concern about charging people of a certain size more than others. Kari suggested that all shirts be sold for $12. Kirby and Kelly agreed.

Megan addressed the breakdown of number of shirts per size recommended by Kim as follows: Small – 18
Medium – 27
Large – 43
XL – 57
2XL – 40
3XL – 15

Kirby suggested another breakdown: 
Small – 28
Medium – 37
Large – 43
XL – 47
2XL – 30
3XL – 15

Kari agreed with Kirby’s breakdown. Kelly worried that there might be too many XL shirts. Kari suggested redistributing some of the 2XL and 3XL shirts to L and XL.

The newly proposed breakdown was:
Small – 28
Medium – 37
Large – 50
XL – 50
2XL – 22
3XL – 10

Kate asked if there was an extra-small option. Megan said that the ALA store isn’t currently selling any shirts in XS currently. After discussion, the board settled on a distribution that included XS in case that option was available: 
XS - 10
Small – 20
Medium – 35
Large – 50
XL – 50
2XL – 22
3XL – 10

Megan moved that the New Members Round Table purchase, out of reserve funds, t-shirts to be sold for $12/each at the ALA Store at the Midwinter Meeting. The breakdown would consist of 10 XS/20 S/35 M/50 L/50 L/22 2XL/10 3XL, and if XS shirts weren't available, it would consist of 28 S/37 M/50 L/50 XL/22 2XL/10 3XL. Kate seconded. All present voting members voted in favor of the motion.

The meeting was adjourned at 2:13pm EST.

Approved January 31, 2015
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